
CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO MINUTES OF THE REGULAR ADJOURNED 

MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL 
 
September 27, 1988 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, convened 
in regular adjourned session the 27th day of September, 1988, at 
7:00 p.m. in Conference Room A at City Hall. Those present were 
R.T. Mantlo, Bill McCurry, Paul Nelson, O.F. Ragsdale, and 
President of the Council John Bennett. Council members LeRoy 
Kirkhart and Reford Theobold were absent. Also present were City 
Manager Mark Achen, City Attorney Dan Wilson, and City Clerk Neva 
Lockhart. 
 
Council President Bennett called the meeting to order. 

 
BIDS - CITY'S 1989 INSURANCE COVERAGE - CONTRACT AWARDED TO CIRSA 
 
Risk Manager Dave Roper was present to review the letter from Paul 
W. Burkett, Vice President, Frank B. Hall & Company of Colorado, 
who did an analysis of bids received for the City's 1989 Insurance 
Coverage. 
 
Jamie Hamilton, Home Loan Insurance, was present and clarified 
certain communication problems that occurred during the bidding 
process. He commended the City personnel for obtaining an outside 
analysis of the bids and stated that he felt the taxpayer's money 
was well spent. 
 

Upon motion by Councilman Mantlo, seconded by Councilman Nelson 
and carried, the bids were accepted, the Contract for the City's 
1989 Insurance Coverage was awarded to CIRSA, and the City Manager 
was authorized to sign said Contract. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
Council President Bennett adjourned the meeting. 
 
Neva B. Lockhart 
____________________ 
Neva B. Lockhart, CMC 
City Clerk 


